
Summary: Vestry Meeting, Feb. 11, 2020


All but one of the members of the 2020 Vestry were present.


The function of the vestry is to articulate vision, ensure  good ministry, and conduct business 

on time, 


The Treasurer explained the 5 pages of the monthly report. Specifics: Clergy Transition Fund, 

Line of Credit at the bank, Pledge amounts, Endowment Fund, and Trust Fund were discussed 

as to their uses and budgeting. A 5 year graph of income and expenses was requested and 

promised. 


The 2020 Budget was Approved.


Updating the valuation of church property is necessary for Diocesan policy, insurance and 

assessments.


Additional expenses for the “Rooted in Jesus” Conference in Atlanta were deemed an 

investment in mission and absorbed into the budget.


Vestry members signed up to count money during coffee hour by twos.


Vestry retreat was scheduled for March 28, from 8 AM to 3 PM. 


Vestry chose the Junior Warden.


Reports were heard from the Newcomers Committee, the Stewardship Committee and the 

Social Committee.  The Communications Committee is to be appointed. Rev. Kurt reported for 

the Children and Youth Committee. Finances, Facilities and Administration Committee reported 

that surveyors are preparing documents to comply with City requirements in the matter of 

demolishing the houses and repurposing the land. A painter was hired to repaint the church 

buildings. A parishioner requested documents pertaining to the plan to demolish the houses.


Rev. Kurt expressed pleasure in his 5 year anniversary as Rector of St. Paul’s.  He will be 

serving as Chaplain to the Salt Lake City meeting of the Episcopal Church Executive 

Committee.   


